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CASE 24-E-0165 -  Proceeding on Motion of the Commission 

Regarding the Grid of the Future. 
 
 

NOTICE SOLICITING COMMENTS  
 

(Issued April 15, 2025) 
 
 

  PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that stakeholders are invited to 

submit comments regarding the Grid Flexibility Potential Study 

and the first iteration of the Grid of the Future Plan, filed on 

January 31, 2025, and March 31, 2025, respectively, in this 

proceeding.  Comments should be filed by May 21, 2025.  All 

comments should refer to “Case 24-E-0165.”  Information related 

to a Stakeholder Session on these items will be announced at a 

later date. 

Comments should be submitted by e-filing through the 

Department’s Document and Matter Management (DMM) system.1  Those 

unable to file electronically may mail their comments to the 

Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary to the New York State 

Public Service Commission, Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New 

York, 12223-1350, however, electronic filing is strongly 

encouraged.  All comments submitted to the Secretary will be 

posted on the Department’s website and become part of the record 

in this case. 

  Information and instructions related to subscribing to 

the service list or otherwise monitoring the status of this case 

 
1 For DMM Login, please go to: https://dps.ny.gov/dmm-login-

document-and-matter-management-system.  For DMM Help: 
Electronic Filing Registration Instruction, please go to: 
https://dps.ny.gov/dmm-help-electronic-filing-registration-
instructions. 
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are available on the Department’s website.2  

Questions regarding this Notice should be directed to 

Andy Owens at Andrew.Owens@dps.ny.gov or to Stephanie McDermott 

at Stephanie.McDermott@dps.ny.gov. 

 
 
          

(SIGNED)       MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS  
Secretary 

 
2  https://dps.ny.gov/participating-or-monitoring-psc-

proceedings. 
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